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Executive Committee Meeting Minutes
January 6, 2021
Teams

Present:  D. Lee, G. Rozich, E. Belfrage, F. Willson, P. Smith, C. Rose, C. Baldridge
Absent:  None
Staff:  S. Dring
Board Action Items:

· Dr. Lee made a motion to approve the November 2020 Meeting Minutes. Frank seconded. All approved.
· Frank to Contact Nicole Racey at the Columbus Zoo regarding participation on the Visit Dublin Board of Directors.

· Scott will draft a letter to the Landlord asking for a decrease in rent for the next five years based on the dramatic decrease in bed tax revenue.
Detailed Minutes:

I.  Welcome/Call Meeting to Order

a. Approval of August Meeting Minutes – Dr. Lee welcomed the group to the January Executive Committee Meeting. Dr. Lee made a motion to approve the November 2020 Meeting Minutes. Frank seconded. All approved.
II.  Financials


a. Bed Tax Revenue – The November Bed Tax (October bed nights) was $37,261.67 compared to $122,801 in 2019 which is a decrease of 69.6 percent. Based on budget projections, after four months there is a budget surplus of $42,361.
b. Balance Sheet – Staff provided the financials earlier in the week and the committee reviewed and discussed. The current total in the checking and saving accounts through December is $307,648.05. Account receivables total $26,500 due to the billing for the 2021 Partnership Program. It is the Bureau policy to have at least 15 percent of the overall budget for the reserve fund and the reserve fund balance stands at $203,542.82. The Bureau received a CARES Act Loan for $80,300.

c. Profit & Loss – Through December, total expenses year-to-date stand at 63 percent and the total incomes year-to-date stand at 83.3 percent.
III.  Committee Discussion Items

a. PPP Loan – The new Stimulus Plan includes PPP money for Visit Dublin’s type of organization (501 c 6) – it was not been included in the past. The maximum amount of money you can borrow through the PPP is 2.5 times your average monthly payroll costs, up to a maximum of $10 million. That means for Visit Dublin our average monthly payroll in the last 12 months was $30,000, we could borrow up to $75,000. 
Scott spoke with Visit Dublin’s Bank (Middlefield) and they were not aware of the process and were not able to help. Scott did speak with a Dublin bank – First Federal Lakewood. They believe all loans under $150,000 will be forgiven. Scott asked the Committee if staff should pursue the PPP Loan and how to handle determining the bank to work with on the process. Scott will continue to work with Middlefield regarding the loan and will report back to the Executive Committee before accepting the loan.
b. Lease Extension – Visit Dublin’s lease for the Administrative Offices and Visitor Information Center will expire on December 31, 2021. The Committee discussed options and potential next steps. Scott noted that he believes the space they currently have works well and there is no need for additional space anytime soon. Scott asked for any insight on initiating negotiations with the Landlord to extend the current lease of the Administrative Offices and Visitor Center.

Scott will draft a letter to the Landlord asking for a decrease in rent for the next five years based on the dramatic decrease in bed tax revenue.

c. Equity, Diversity & Inclusion – Scott noted that staff has includes several tactics in the Sales & Marketing Plan for Visit Dublin’s goal of “creating a more diverse and inclusive experience in the City of Dublin.” The tactics include: 1) engaging diverse organizations within the Dublin Community and educate Visit Dublin; 2) Establish a working group with diverse Dublin residents to help formulate future hospitality-related topics; 3) Develop strategy to engage diverse influencers. Scott noted that he has been working with Visit Dublin’s national organization (Destinations International) on various initiatives including signing the Equity, Diversity & Inclusion CEO Pledge. Scott will work with David and Gerrilyn on future EDI initiatives. 
d. Columbus Zoo/City Board Representative – The committee discussed the two board positions that have been opened for more than six months – a representative from the City of Dublin and Columbus Zoo & Aquarium. Frank to Contact Nicole Racey at the Columbus Zoo regarding participation on the Visit Dublin Board of Directors.
IV.  Executive Director Report

a. Leisure Campaign – Staff launched the statewide leisure campaign aimed at reinforcing the safety issues in place in the City of Dublin as well as keep the City top-of-mind for future travel decisions. The campaign will focus on the top Ohio markets – Cleveland, Akron/Canton, Toledo, Cincinnati, Dayton, etc. Sara will share the campaign details and creative at the February 8 Board Meeting.
Scott noted that John Barker, President of the Ohio Restaurant Association, will be the guest speaker at the February Board Meeting.
b. New Hotel Product – Scott noted that there are three new hotels scheduled to open in Dublin in the next six months – Springhill Suites in Bridge Park, Town Place Suites in Metro Center and the Doubletree (replacing the Crowne Plaza). The new hotels will bring an additional 350 rooms into the market. Scott noted that new product will generate little “new” business for the City of Dublin. Staff has been working with all three hotels as they plan their openings.
c. Corporate Sponsorship – Visit Dublin’s new Corporate Sponsorship category has secured The Ohio State University Wexner Medical Center and OhioHealth. The sponsorship is $5,000 annually and limited only to six local corporations. Scott is working on filling the four other slots.
d. Meg’s Leave – Meg’s due date is February 25. She is planning to return to work after her 6-week maternity leave. has been initial conversations with the City of Dublin on creating “pop-up retail” within the Historic District. The timing won’t be until the spring of 2021 and will include several temporary structures around town during designated times. The City would review the businesses to make sure products sold does not compete with current businesses in the District. 
V.  Other
· Executive Committee Meeting – Wednesday, February 3 at 4 p.m., Teams
· Board of Trustees Meeting – Monday, February 8 at Noon, Teams
